政府總部 經濟發展及勞工局(勞工科)



香港中環統一碼頭道38號 海港政府大樓16樓

本局檔號 Our Ref.:

來函檔號 Your Ref.:

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND

LC Paper No. CB(2)508/04-05(01)

LABOUR BUREAU (LABOUR BRANCH) GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT

16/F, Harbour Building, 38 Pier Road, Central, Hong Kong

電話 Telephone:

2852 3630

傳真 Fax:

3101 1018

24 December 2004

Mrs Sharon Tong Clerk to the Manpower Panel Legislative Council 8 Jackson Road Central Hong Kong

Dear Mrs Tong,

Panel on Manpower

Administration's response to the motion concerning minimum wage passed at the meeting on 4 November 2004

The Administration has asked the Labour Advisory Board (LAB) to study carefully the issues of a statutory minimum wage and maximum working hours. As a well-established tripartite consultative forum on labour matters involving employers, employees and the Government, the LAB is best placed to consider the matter. The LAB met on 3 December 2004 and had a useful initial discussion on the subject. It will continue to discuss the matter. Given the complexity and importance of the issues, it would not be appropriate to set a time limit on the LAB's deliberations.

Yours sincerely,

(Miss Carrie Chang)

for Secretary for Economic Development and Labour (Labour)

Administrative Assistant to Secretary for Economic Development and Labour